
From: Karl Lahm [klahm@UNIVISION.net] 
Sent: Tuesday, September 21, 2010 11:07 AM 
To: Hossein Hashemzadeh 
Cc: Christopher G. Wood; 'Barksdale, Joy'; Sherman, Robert; 'Jeff Reynolds' 
Subject: Dismissal of BPCDT-20090722AAP for WXTV-DT 
Hossein, 
 
Please dismiss the above-captioned application of WXTV-DT for distributed transmission facility 
operation in the New York City market. 
 
This application was one of several filed by NYC-area stations to implement a DTS site in Brooklyn, to fill 
in areas not well served due to obstruction of the propagation path by the tower at the Empire State 
Building to which their antennas are mounted.  What was actually sought was an experimental 
authorization, but Kevin Harding requested that we file our technical facility parameters as DTS CP 
applications, as a �means of importing the data� for use in granting the experimental authority.  Our 
understanding was that, once filed, the data would be extracted and the CP applications deleted from 
CDBS. 
 
The DTS facility was to be constructed by the Metropolitan Television Alliance (MTVA), using funds from 
a legislative grant administered by the NTIA.  However, just before a lease was to be signed for the site, 
a majority of the MTVA members voted to terminate its development.  WXTV-DT did not and does not 
seek to build such a facility on its own.  Accordingly, there is no longer any reason to maintain this entry 
in the CDBS. 
 
Karl Lahm, PE 
Director, RF Systems Engineering 
Univision & TeleFutura Television Groups 
P.O. Box 647 
Lake Villa, IL   60046 
847.245.8699 (office) 
847.245.7419 (fax) 
312.961.6256 (mobile) 
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